Board Meeting Notes 2-22-10
· The Board was updated on legislative issues including a seclusion and restraint for unruly students which would make the district liable for anything that happened during a struggle with students.  Information was sent to Madison to oppose that bill.

· The Board approved Margaret Maurer as the Child Care Supervisor to replace Chris Dix when she retires on June 30, 2010.  

· The Board discussed the Food Service program and what direction we should go.  There is some interest on Aramark’s part so the Board will proceed to acquire more information before making a decision on what to do for next year.  The Board’s intent is to turn as much of the Food Service program over to another company as possible with in state guidelines.  More information will be provided next meeting.

· The Buildings and Grounds Committee provided the full Board with information on items that may need attention and recommendations which include replacing one boiler this summer in the OES, replace the bleachers and floor at the Jr/Sr HS when it is needed (hopefully a couple of years yet), roofs are in good shape, replace some soft spots in parking lots, replace some sidewalk concrete pieces, fix and paint an area on the front of the Jr/Sr HS, do different striping at OES to ease the traffic problem when the weather gets nice, bid out the lawn mowing.  The Board accepted all recommendations.

· The Board was updated on the Principal search.  We had 20 applicants for the Jr/Sr HS position to replace Mr. Dix.  That number will be reduced to 6 who will be interviewed.  More information will come at the next meeting.
· The Board was given a handout on the primary election results for the School Board.

· Coaches for Junior High Sports were approved by the Board.  Jennifer Jacobs VB; Jackie Hungerford VB; Dave Cohen Wrestling; Mike Gross Wrestling.
· The Board appointed a committee on District Communications as there is a feeling it is difficult to get information out.  The Board Members on the committee are Bob Panzer and Penny Kottke.  Staff members who are willing to serve on this committee are Julie Kautzer, Kirk Tapp, Molly Liebelt and Barb Deer.  Also, members of the community attending the meeting who would like to serve on the committee are Angie Patterson, Al Kamenski, Sharon Kollman,  Becky Vossekuil, and John Nyhuis.
· Mr. Dix reported on the rural schools conference he and Dr. McMurry attended.  The conference addressed many issues facing rural schools including declining enrollment and large geographical areas.  Technological advancements such as distance learning and virtual schools are helping rural schools to survive.  Mr. Dix thanked the Board for allowing he and Dr. McMurry to attend.

· President Panzer led a discussion on Chapter 3 of the “Who Cares” book.  This chapter discussed getting feedback from the community using random surveys and customer service feedback cards.  There was a discussion on allowing feedback without providing names of the person with the concern.  It appears that would allow people to criticize without having to give their names therefore not really looking for a solution to whatever concern they would have.  

· Next meeting is March 8, 2010.  The following agenda items would be considered:  Food Service, Principal Search update, two Points of Pride moments.

· The Board adjourned to executive session to discuss staffing and negotiations.

· Any questions, feel free to call Joe Heinzelman at 583-3313 (home), 583-3146 (school) or 960-8896 (cell).
